
EAST LAMPETER TOWNSHIP 
PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD 

 
May 28, 2014 

 
The East Lampeter Township Parks and Recreation Board met on Wednesday,  
May 28, 2014 at the Township Office: 2250 Old Philadelphia Pike, Lancaster, PA 
17602. Board members present were: Conrad Kasperson, Jim Everhart, John 
Lamparter, and Chris Chretien.  Diane Tyson was absent. Also present was Ralph 
Hutchison, Township Manager and Charlie Thomas, Public Works Director. The 
meeting was called to order by Conrad Kasperson at 7:00 pm. 
 
The following persons were present in the audience: 
 
Ashley Bleacher, community ice cream social event 
 
Approval of Minutes: 
 
A motion was made by John Lamparter and seconded by Jim Everhart to approve the 
April 23, 2014 minutes as presented.  The motion was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 
Grounds, Buildings & Trails: 
 
Donations of flowers and plants have been received for planting in the parks.  There 
was an exceptional result to our request from local vendors. 
 
We are still working on getting a new sign for the entrance at Flory Park. Charlie 
Thomas will also check for grading issues or concerns for putting new horseshoe pits at 
Tower Park 
 
Recreation: 
 
Charlie Thomas is checking to see how much work would be involved to prepare an 
area for a volleyball court at Tower Park. The horseshoe pins were not stolen as we had 
thought. They were removed for the winter by Township personnel in the fall.   
 
New Business: 
 
Ashley Bleacher is requesting use of Tower Park on July 10th for an Ice Cream Social 
for the community. 
 



Adjournment: 
 
A motion to adjourn was made at 7:45 pm and passed by unanimous voice vote.  The 
next meeting is scheduled for June 25, 2014 at 7:00 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Chris Chretien 


